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  Information Locations  
  
Newsletters, rules, prices and other 
information can be found at: 
1) www.homeplacepark.com 
2) Facebook page. (Search for 

HOMEPLACE  RECREATIONAL PARK) 
3) At each bathhouse 
4) At the office 
We will also mail you a copy upon request. 
Contact us @ 
Office … 336-374-5173   
Email  … homeplacepk@surry.net  
 

        Selling Camper? 
 
Remember, you must notify the Homeplace 
Office of your intent to sell before you place 
a For Sale sign on you site.  
Please note that the site rent will still be due 
as normal. 
 
     EASTER EGG HUNT 
           Cancellation 
 
Due to unseasonably cold temperatures and  
time constraints with Easter coming early 
this year, we will NOT be having our annual 
Easter Egg Hunt this year. 
 
Seasonal Camper’s Breakfast 
 
Join us for the 15th annual   Seasonal 
Camper’s Breakfast on Saturday, May 5th at 
9:00 am. Breakfast will be at the “Chicken 
Coop”. Don’t miss this opportunity to have a 
good breakfast and fellowship with other 
campers. Also, if you have any questions or 
concerns, we’ll be glad to discuss them. 
 
    Spring YARD SALE 
 
We will have a “Spring” yard sale.  
When:     Saturday, May 12th  

8 am until 1 pm       Rain or Shine! 

Where:   At the two picnic shelters and the 
chicken coop. There will also be tables set 
up in the parking lot.  
Cost:       $5.00. (Pay the day of the Yard 
Sale, only if you participate)  
This WILL BE ADVERTISED in the Mount 
Airy paper as well as the Surry Yard Sale 
website.   Must be camping here or a 
seasonal camper to participate as a 
SELLER. 
             
           Back Entrance 
 
Please do NOT use the back entrance to 
enter or exit the park. This is Private 
Property and not for use by campers or 
visitors. 
 

      Water CUT ON Date! 
 
Weather permitting, we will cut the 
water on sometime between : 
Monday March 26th  and Friday March 
30th. 
 
   
Leaves / Limbs / Old Plants 
 
If you have not already removed any leaves, 
limbs and old plants from your campsite, 
please take any of these items to one of the 
designated locations that we use to dump 
them. PLEASE DO NOT DUMP any of these 
items in ANY side ditches, roads, grassy areas, 
dumpsters or fields. 
 
      Maintenance Tip 
 
Clean your 30Amp camper plug before the 
season. If you will scrape or wire brush the 
prongs on your camper plug, it will make 
better contact in the power box. This will 
enable better contact and reduce the 
possibility of overheating your connector. 
 
    Vacuum Breakers   
 
Please DO NOT ALTER or REMOVE the 
Vacuum Breaker from the hose bibb at your 
campsite.  These breakers are required by 
county code. If you feel there is a problem with 
the vacuum breaker at your site, please let us 
know so we can repair or replace it. If we find a 
site without a breaker, we will impose a 
replacement fee and you will be invoiced for it. 
 
      Campsite Appearance 
 
A cordial reminder that campsites must be 
kept neat and in good order. Keep grass 
mowed, leaves / trash picked up, and decks in 
good repair. 
 
     Golf Cart Violations 
 
Our Golf Cart rules are for the safety of our 
customers and guests. Some of the major 
issues we had in the past are: Underage 
drivers, excessive speed, driving in restricted 
areas, and golf carts being driven after 11pm. 
Please go over the Golf Cart Rules with your 
family and guest. During cart inspections, you 
will receive and sign a copy of the Golf Cart 
Rules for your cart(s). The rules are also 
posted on our website, our Facebook page, 
and at the office. PLEASE take these rules 
seriously and follow them, your golf cart 
privileges here at Homeplace depends on it.  
 
 

Get your Golf Cart Registered     
AND    Pool Passes     Early!! 
 
Golf Cart AND Pool Pass ID Registrations 
will begin on May 5th and be held each 
Saturday after that. Times will be posted at 
the office gate. Please make an effort to 
have your cart(s) registered and Pool Pass 
ID made before the pool opens! This is also 
a great time to add any Extra Person(s) that 
will need a pool pass as well.     
 
       Seasonal Pool Passes 
 
Seasonal Pool Passes will not be issued 
until : 

1) Lease Renewal and Registration 
Agreement has been signed and 
returned.  
2) The full balance of  your campsite 
fee has been paid.  

Seasonal Pool Passes are non-transferable. 
You must present  your pool pass at the 
pool anytime you go(including camper 
swim).  ADMISSION WILL NOT BE 
ALLOWED UNLESS YOU HAVE YOUR 
PASS WITH YOU. 
 
     Campground   Visitors 
 
Anyone visiting you at your site (or a 
registered visitor at your campsite) MUST 
sign in at the office. In the past, we have 
had repeated occurrences with teenagers 
from the campground inviting friends from 
the pool to their campsite in the evenings. 
The campsite owner is responsible for 
ensuring any children / teenagers that are 
invited to their campsite are registered as 
visitors and must ensure their behavior is 
in compliance with the Campground Rules. 
 

  Dumpsters 
 
The dumpsters at the old house are for 
Campground use only. Please DO NOT 
leave Wood, Metal, or other objects in or 
around these dumpsters. These dumpsters 
are under video surveillance. 
 
            PARKING 
 
Please be reminded that you are only 
allowed 2 vehicles per site (NOT including 
golf carts). All other vehicles should be 
parked in the parking lot. Please do not 
park in grass or areas around bath houses 
or on the side of the roads. Please do not 
park on someone else’s site unless you 
have their permission to do so. ALL visitors 
wishing to drive to your campsite must 
stop by the office and register. There is 
currently a $2.00 per vehicle per day 
charge.  

http://www.homeplacepark.com/
mailto:homeplacepk@surry.net

